Mr. Roger Weltmer, Beloit, Kansas.

Dear Rogers

I am sorry that I have delayed so long in replying to your kind letter of the 7th instant. I have been so busy with Summer School teaching and promotion of the recreational program that I have neglected some of my correspondence.

I am glad to know of your interest in Richard White, and hope that he will decide to come to the University of Kansas. As you doubtless know, I have never gone out after boys, believing that they should choose their school primarily for an education.

If Richard has saved enough money for his books, tuition and incidental expenses, then I am sure that he will have no difficulty here at K. U. I always tell the boys that the first thing they must do is get their adadenic work.

If you can persuade Richard to come to K. U. we will be glad to do what we can to help him help himself.

I appreciate your interest very much.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach